# **Warren County Board of Elections**

January 21,2021

1:00 PM

# **MINUTES**

#### **LEGAL NOTICE**

The meeting of the Warren County Board of Elections was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Board Chair Gloria Decker.

The legal notice for this meeting was read by Mrs. Decker.

#### **ROLE CALL**

Present: Chairman Gloria Decker, Secretary Charles Boddy, Commissioner Harry Brown, Commissioner Robert Stead, and Board Administrator Bill Duffy.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

No one from the public requested to address the board.

#### **GENERAL ELECTION**

Mr. Duffy updated the Commissioners that the Audit had been completed on December 2. As expected everything went smoothly.

#### **GRANT MONIES**

Mr Duffy is compiling update of the places poll workers were needed. Mr. Duffy stated that the training classes were going well after a few changes were made after the initial class.

#### **POLL WORKER TRAINIING**

Mr. Duffy the commissioners for suggestions on improving the training for the Poll Worker. He is especial interested in what areas should be emphasized because the 2020 elections were all vote by mail.

## **MANSFIELD SCHOOL ELECTION**

The County Clerk and the Board office have had requests for moving the annual school election back to April.

# **WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP FIRE ELECTION**

The Washington Township Fire Election normally held in February has been moved to November because by the Fire District Board.

## **MOTION TO ADJOURN**

Mr. Brown made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Stead seconded the motion. A voice vote was taken with the motion passing unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM.